LaCrosse Public Library Board LaCrosse, IN. March 21, 2022

The LaCrosse Public Library Board met March 21, 2022 in the community room with the following members present: Janetta Adams, Joan Schafer, Peggy Stalbrink, Tracie Vernich, Angie Vernon, and director, Karla Wilson. Kathy Fischer and Susan Engel were absent. The meeting was called to order at 6:01 P.M. by president, Angie Vernon.

The minutes were read and approved with a motion from Tracie, second by Janetta and approved by all. The financial report was reviewed with the operating balance at \$142,526.01 and the all funds balance at \$339,477.99. This report was approved with a motion from Janetta, second by Joan and approved by all.

Circulation: 434 Patrons: 307

OLD BUSINESS: STEM and STORY TIME continue to be held with stable attendance.

Planning for the summer reading program is progressing and will begin May 31 and continue through July 6 with many activities and special programs including evening movies.

The bell from Our Savior's Lutheran Church was delivered to the library. Craig Aigner donated the bell and \$5,000 to be used in creating a way for displaying it.

NEW BUSINESS: A new program entitled Sleepy Story Time has begun with guest readers, activities and a snack at 6:15 P.M. every Wednesday. Letters were sent out to the Leasing Corporation for the April meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:50 P.M. with a motion from Peggy, second by Tracie and approved by all. The next meeting will be April 18, 2022. Minute notes were taken by Peggy Stalbrink.

Respectfully submitted, Kathy Fischer

Korty Asche